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Pendoylan and Welsh St Donats  
www.thelocalchannel.co.uk/pendoylan and www.eastvalechurches.org.uk 

The Rev Canon Martin Davies  Reverend Michael John  Rev Peter Watson 

 The Rectory                Corner House   9 Heol St Cattwg 
Peterston Super Ely  Llancarfan                               Pendoylan 
01446 760498   Barry                   07399 203061 
07714 059824   07869 166704                peterwatson@cinw.org.uk 
 
The Rev Amanda Thomas - 07561 294044 
 

The Church of St. Cadoc, Pendoylan  
 

Sunday worship each week is the Holy Eucharist at 11 am except on the first Sunday of 
the Month when the service is at 6 pm  
 

The Church of St. Donat, Welsh St Donats 
 

Sunday Worship every week at 9.30am 
The worship each Sunday is the Holy Eucharist 
Note:- On the fifth Sunday in the month there is a joint East Vale 
Group Service at 10.30am, at one of the seven group churches.  

 
The Parish clergy are available to minister to the sick or dying, to hear confessions, to 

talk to parishioners or to make arrangements for baptisms and weddings. 
Alternatively contact the Churchwardens in confidence. 

In Touch—Pendoylan and Welsh St Donats Magazine 

Payment for this year’s magazine is now due, please pay the £10 annual fee to your dis-

tributor.  For those who receive an electronic copy of the magazine, please arrange to 

make your £10 payment.  Bank Transfer details to be sent with electronic copy.  

CONTRIBUTORS PLEASE NOTE 

All material for each edition of the magazine should be sent to norma-
greene76@gmail.com. The deadline for inclusion is the 15th of each month. 

Advertisements are dealt with by Gethin Rowlands, rowlandsgethin@hotmail.com.  

The cost of an annual advertisement for 2023 is £75 full page, £50 half page, and £30 
quarter page. 

http://www.thelocalchannel.co.uk/pendoylan
http://www.eastvalechurches.org.uk
mailto:philglanville1652@gmail.com
mailto:philglanville1652@gmail.com
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From  Reverand Rachel Petley 

It was an absolute joy to be ordained as a deacon in Llandaff Cathedral at the end of June after 

3 years of training for ordination within the Church in Wales. By the end of the day, my face 

hurt from smiling and it took another few days for the reality of it all to sink in, but I’m now just 

about getting used to wearing a clergy collar and being called ‘Rev’. My personal favourite mo-

ment from the days following ordination was a child in one of our local schools announcing that 

my collar meant I am now a ‘Bible Story-teller’; a description I love and hope that I can embody 

through my words and actions.  

 

I was delighted to be asked by Bishop Mary to continue here in the East Vale Ministry Area as 

assistant curate and am looking forward to another 3 years in our wonderful local communities 

and churches, working alongside fantastic individuals in both the clergy team and our congre-

gations. But if you’re wondering what a deacon is, you won’t be alone; I’d not really heard the 

term myself until a few years ago. ‘Deacon’ is an ancient role and ministry that dates to the first 

few decades of Christianity. It involves individuals being set apart, commissioned and sent out 

by the church to serve their congregations and wider communities, including those who might 

be struggling with health, finances, grief or loneliness. The fact that ministers never stop being 

a deacon even if they also go on to become priests or take other roles within the church is a re-

minder that leadership within Christianity should take a very different form to that more com-

monly seen in our societies today. Our focus should always be on serving, loving and enabling 

the flourishing of those around us, rather than seeking after power, influence or any other such 

end for ourselves. God-willing, I will be ordained as a priest in a year’s time, and I already look 

forward to being able to bless and share communion with others, but if I lose sight of the fact 

that Jesus calls me first to be a deacon (and even before that, a mum, wife, daughter and 

friend), something has gone badly wrong. God has a wonderful sense of humour, and in case I 

was in any danger of forgetting this fact it was brought home to me by a bout of illness in the 

family that meant I spent most of my second week as a deacon caring for sick children and 

scrubbing toilets. The irony wasn’t lost on me! 

 

‘Ministry’ is not limited to those who are ‘ordained’; only when the church works together and 

celebrates the unique gifts of every individual will it fully express what it means to be the Body 

of Christ here on earth. Part of the role of ordained ministers is to enable and encourage those 

around them to recognise and live into their own gifts and callings. I won’t pretend that it’s 

something we always get right, but the hope of seeing those around us free to be who they are 

called to be is a beautiful and glorious one.  
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As new deacons, we were called to make many promises in the ordination service, but the rest 

of the congregation also made one; to support us in our ministry. Part of that includes calling us 

to account if we lose sight of our role or start taking ourselves too seriously. So when you see 

me around, consider that your license to ask me how I’m getting on. It is only possible to be a 

deacon within the context of a community, and it is a real privilege to be part of this one. 

 

Rev’d Rachel 

rachelpetley@cinw.org.uk 

 

Monday 23rd June at Peterston Hall, the Annual Vestry Meeting of all the Churches in 

the East Vale took place.  All seven Churches are represented with reports given before-

hand.  Election of officers took place with Father Martyn in the Chair able accompanied 

by secretary Judy Roberts.  A finicall report was given.  This was followed by cheese and 

wine with Entertainment provided by Cowbridge School Jazz Band.  

Proceeds for the Evening were donated to the Cardiff branch of the Samaritans.  An en-

joyable evening was had by all.  Thanks to those who worked so hard. 

Many of you will have seen a lot of activity around the Church as filming took place for 

an episode of Casualty.  Hopefully we get to know which episode. 

We are still collecting for the food bank and plenty of reading for the Summer.  

Thinking of those who are in hospital and those recovering, sending them our best wish-

es. 

Sending Birthday wishes to Connie Morgan on 90+ Birthday and hoping she has a lovely 

day. 

Tina Wride. 
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Introduction to Michaela Chaplin,  Clerk to Welsh St Donats Community 
Council 

My name is Michaela, and I live in a village in the Dulais Valley with my husband, three 
dogs and three cats. We moved here back in 2003 because we loved spending time in 
the Brecon Beacons, my parents also moved to the area the year before. We have Four 
children who are all now young adults and enjoying their time at university and in the 
world of work. My husband also has an adult son who lives locally. In my spare time I 
enjoy reading, walking and generally being outside in the lovely countryside around us. 
I also love spending time with not only my own children but with my sister and young 
nephews. They certainly keep me on my toes and make me so glad that I had my own 
children when I was younger  

I have always enjoyed working with numbers and completed my AAT level 2 while my 
children were in school, this led to bookkeeping and accountancy work with a local 
business.  

As my children were getting to an age that they were heading off to University I decided 
I would also like to complete a degree so I started a BA Hons Business Degree with the 
Open University in 2020 and completed it in September 2024. Even though it was hard 
work I would recommend doing it to anyone, the excitement and achievement I have 
felt completing each module and then receiving my final Certificate was amazing . 

In 2021 while studying a job opportunity came up which I can say was the start of my 
love of working for community councils.  

I soon moved up to an Assistant Clerk where I stayed until last year. I enjoyed the varied 
and sometimes challenging work that was involved with working in the sector. No two 
days are the same.  

I am passionate about learning so during this time, I attended many courses and events 
and loved every minute of it. I then started working towards my Clerk qualification 
known as CiLCA, Certificate in Local Council Administration which I have completed.  

I’m looking forward to working with the councillors and community of Welsh St Donats  
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Sunday 3rd August 2025 
Transfiguration Sunday 

6.00PM East Vale Ministry Area Service, Llantrithyd Church 
 

Sunday 10th August 2025 
Trinity 8 

11.00AM Parish Eucharist 
 

Sunday 17th August 2025 
Trinity 9 

11.00AM Parish Eucharist 
 

Sunday 24th August 2025 
Trinity 10 

11.00AM Parish Eucharist 
 

Sunday 31st  August 2025 
Trinity 11 

10.30am East Vale Ministry Area Service 
Llancarfan Church 

 
‘Casualty’ Filming - On Monday 7th July, Casualty filmed an episode in Pendoylan 
Church.  There were a few well known faces.  It will not be shown until April 2026 

 
 

St Cadoc's Church Pendoylan   - Rota August 2025 
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HUMOUR - AUGUST 2025 

 

There was a church with a bell that could not be rung.  One day, a boy visited the priest and 
asked if he could try.  He ran into the bell face-first after climbing the tower. The bell rang loudly 
and clearly. The assignment was therefore given to him by the priest.  The child went directly 
toward the bell with his face one Sunday and missed, so he fell from the tower and died. 
“Congregation,” the priest said before the assembled masses. “Does anybody know this boy’s 
name?  I don’t know him, but his face rings a bell.”                                                

One day, a wife sees her husband watching their wedding video but backwards. 
She asks him, “Why are you watching our wedding video backwards?” 
“I like the part when I take the ring off your finger, leave church and go to the bar with friends.” 

Bob volunteered to paint the local church.  Unfortunately he only bought one can of paint. To 
make it last, he kept adding water to it and it looked progressively worse. The pastor came to 
inspect and said: “Bob, repaint and thin no more!” 

A new Church is set up by a newly ordained minister. He gets a congregation together and real-
izes that most of his congregants do not know the Bible all that well. So he sets up a Bible 
Study. He starts with the basics.   That God does not have a form, or name or any manifestation. 
A woman puts up her hand and goes; “I thought God’s name was Harold.”  The Minister goes, 
“Harold? Why Harold” 
The woman goes, “Isn’t that what we say in the Lord’s prayer: Our Father who art in heaven, 
Harold be thy name?” 

A young boy asked his Sunday school teacher, 
“Is it a sin to do nothing?” 
She replied, “Well, that depends.” 
He said, “Good. Because that’s what I did during Bible studies all week.” 

Saint Peter greeted a nice man at the pearly gates. 
Peter asked, “Name one good deed you did.” 
The man said, “I once let someone else sit in the most comfortable chairs at church.” 
Peter replied, “That’s practically martyrdom. Come on in.” 

The Sunday school teacher asked, “What’s the Old Testament?” 
A young boy replied, “It’s the part before Jesus had a beard.” 

The choir director told the church choir, 
“Let’s aim for angelic today.” 
One old man whispered, “At our age, we’re halfway there.” 

 
The baptist church had a sign out front: 
“Don’t let worries kill you—let the church help!” 
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BETHANIA PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
CLAWDD COCH 

SUNDAY SERVICES AT 11.00AM 

[INCORPORATING JUNIOR CHURCH] 

PULPIT ARRANGEMENTS  

CLOSED during August 

7/9/25—Raf Da Souza 

14/9/25—Rev. Alvan Richards-Clarke 

21/9/25—Rev. Dave Hutton 

28/9/25—June Maxwell 

Sunday School 11am to 12pm

 
Further information available from our website – bethaniapendoylan.co.uk 
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PENDOYLAN W I  
August 2025 

 
At the time of writing we are experiencing the third heatwave of this summer. Plants in 

our gardens scream for some gentle rain and our farmers are hoping for a substantial 

downpour.  No doubt a hose-pipe ban is looming. We used to be in the habit of hoping 

for a little summer sunshine and joking that “summer was on a Wednesday last year.”  

Our current weather situation is no joke! 

Members of the W I were grateful for the coolness of Y Cwt and the array of wild flow-

ers in the grounds is always a pleasant sight. 

Last month I referred to the annual conference of W I in Britain which used always be 

held in the Royal Albert Hall; remember Tony Blair confronting that huge audience who  

were displeased with him; I doubt that he has ever forgotten that. In recent years the 

conference has been held in other sites such as Liverpool and Cardiff and this year it 

was held on Zoom which will be the way in future for two out of three conferences. This 

month in our meeting we were able to look in greater detail at the issues which were 

covered by the conference. It has always impressed me that the national organization is 

constantly reaching out to even the smallest group in the most isolated community to 

make sure that they  are aware of the views of all their members. 

We will not meet formally now until Tuesday 9th. September but we have plans for an 

informal get together.  

We hope that all readers will enjoy a good summer break. 

Myra Swinford 

Secretary. 
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 Pendoylan Community Council Update 

August 2025 

Police Report:  

PCSO Richard Davies has advised regarding the following reported incidents in the parish in 
the last month, namely: 

(a) Theft of motor vehicle at Hensol – no suspects identified 

(b) Miscellaneous fly tipping – referred to Local Authority 

(c) Suspicious drug related activity at Hensol – enquiries ongoing 

Planning:  

The following Applications have been received: 

1. Rear two storey extension and changes to fenestration at 1 Hensol Villas, Hensol 

Advertisement consent for 2 no. non-illuminated signage and 1 no. illuminated signage at 
Football Association of Wales Vale Resort, Hensol 

Vale Councillor Michael Morgan’s Report: 

(a)Vale Council’s Live Well Committee’s Annual Review of Commissioned Services – Adults 
with Care Support Needs 

Cllr Morgan advised that the Committee continues to deliver and sustain reduced waiting 
times for domiciliary care with the average wait for service set up being 3 days, a main-
tained position from March 2024.  Whilst it has reduced the numbers waiting for packages 
this remains an area of fluctuating demand, and the situation remains subject to  weekly 
monitoring. Monitoring includes packages established, increases to care  and support, hos-
pital admissions, care home placement and delayed discharges.  Its performance in this ar-
ea is some of the best in Wales.  

(b)Road issues  - There has been an adverse response from a large number of  local resi-
dents to a letter received from Andrew RT Davies MS  regarding the problem with HGVs and 
articulated lorries travelling the narrow lanes through Pendoylan & Peterston.   Mr Davies 
advised that he has raised the matter in the Senedd and is pressing for more passing places 
to be installed.   However there was no prior consultation with either the Community Coun-
cil or residents and the general feeling is that additional passing places are definitely not 
the answer.   Cllr Morgan has therefore proposed that a meeting be set up between 
Pendoylan, Welsh St Donats & Peterston Community Councils with representatives from 
the Vale Council and the Senedd to discuss this issue.                   

(c) Hedge/verge cutting:   Cllr Morgan advised this should commence 21 July 2025 

Culvert: 

With regard to the fallen tree blocking the culvert in Heol St Cattwg, Pendoylan this has 
been reported to the Vale Council and a response is awaited.   
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Road Closure:    

The road closure will be situated on Pont Sarn Lane, Clawdd Coch.  The road closure to start ap-
prox. 100m westbound from the property of Brooklands Farm.  From this point the closure is to 
continue along Pontsarn Lane in a westward direction and end outside of Duffryn Mawr Farm 
from 26 August until 27 August 2025 from 23.00-5.00.  Traffic management will be installed and 
removed at specified times 

 Damaged stones on the village green:  

In two separate incidents recently the stones alongside the village green and the main highway 
have been damaged by passing vehicles.   This has been reported to the Vale Council’s Parks 
Dept with a request that urgent steps be taken to remedy the situation   

Peterston super Ely “Cuppa with a Copper”:  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team will be at Peterston Super Ely Community Hall on the 
2nd Saturday of each month between 10.30am & 12 noon.  Come along and meet them.   They 
can discuss any local issues, provide information on crime prevention and tell you about some 
of their local initiatives.   These sessions are open to anyone and everyone. 

 Thanks: 

Thanks are extended to the kind person or persons who have kindly cut the grass around the 
bench opposite the school car park.   This area is Vale Council land but their Contractors are ap-
parently no longer instructed to cut the same 

Late Summer Community Event: 

As previously advised this will take place on Saturday 13 September 2025 and will take the form 
of a Treasure Hunt in and around Pendoylan village & school grounds culminating in a picnic on 
the village green (everyone to bring their own!).  More details will be publicised shortly 

Date of next meeting: The next Meeting of the Community Council will be held on Thursday 14 
August 2025 at 7.30 pm  in Pendoylan School.  The Minutes of the July 2025  meeting will be 
posted in the Church porch and on our website once approved.    

 

Judith Roberts, Clerk   Tel: 01446 760685  E Mail:  enquiries@pendoylancommunity.org Pendoy-
lan Community Website:  www.pendoylancommunity.org  and Facebook:  Pendoylan Communi-
ty Council Noticeboard 

 

KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT’S HAPPENING LOCALLY WITH  

THE PENDOYLAN COMMUNITY HUB 

ON FACEBOOK 

mailto:enquiries@pendoylancommunity.org
http://www.pendoylancommunity.org/
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BOOK REVIEWS - AUGUST 2025 
 

“The Suspect” by Rob Rinder 
When the UK’s favourite breakfast TV presenter Hannah Holby dies live on air in front of mil-
lions of viewers, the nation is left devastated.  More devastated still when it becomes clear 
that her death was not an accident.   The evidence points to one culprit: celebrity chef Sebas-
tian Brooks who had been brought on the show in order for her to sample his signature recipe – 
as it turns out one with a lethal ingredient.   But junior barrister Adam Green is about to discov-
er that the case is not as open-and-shut as it first seemed.  Although her angelic persona would 
suggest otherwise, Hannah was not short of enemies in the glittery TV world .   Can Adam un-
cover the truth?  As he becomes deeply involved in Brooks’s defence, he grapples with ques-
tions of justice, media influence, and personal integrity, all while navigating the high tensions 
and rigid protocols of the courtroom. 
Adam has also been asked to help out in an equally difficult case involving a notorious criminal 
gang who have ‘recruited’ a gullible teenager to admit to storing a cache of automatic weapons 
under his bed.   With Adam’s intervention, the young person pleads ‘not guilty’ which leads to 
dangerous consequences for all parties. 
If dealing with such troublesome cases is not enough, Adam has to also contend himself with 
the regular phone calls from his ever-caring mother, who constantly tries to match-make her 
son, as well as trying to ascertain sordid details of the television personalities;  
Rinder deftly highlights the pressures of working within the legal system, focusing on how 
young barristers struggle with the ethical and personal demands of their roles. 
 
 
“The Missing Family” by Tim Weaver 
Three members of the Fowler family disappear from their dinghy in the middle of a remote 
Dartmoor lake.  The mother, Sarah, stays on shore with toddler Mabel.   But less than 60 sec-
onds later she checks to see where they are.  The boat is drifting in the middle of the lake.   It’s 
empty!  Her family have vanished!   She calls in missing persons expert David Raker to find out 
what happened that day. 
Meanwhile, at the Skyline Casino in London, a murder suspect is detained. But after securely 
locking him in a holding cell until the police arrive, he vanishes into thin air. While Raker investi-
gates the Fowler case, his long-time friend and ex-cop Colm Healy delves into the casino mys-
tery.  What they both discover opens up a can of worms, putting both their lives in grave dan-
ger.  
A somewhat convoluted plot but an absorbing and enjoyable read. 
 
                                                        ************************************ 
(NB:  both above paperbacks are currently available in Pendoylan Church porch library)  
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Valeways Walks August 2025 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Progression Walks: Approximately 1.5 hours, gentle terrain with limited stiles, steps or steep inclines. 

       Secondary Walks:   Approximately 2 – 2.5 hours with some stiles, steps or steep inclines. 

   Extended Walks:    Approximately 3 – 4 hours. Many stiles, steps or steep inclines. Bring a drink and 

a snack. 

Au-

gust 

Tim

e 

Name of Walk Grade Start 

3 Sun 1400 Coastal Footpath 
 

Rhoose Railway Station Car Park CF62 3EN 

4 Mon 1030 Walking Books: Ten Poems about 

Walking selected by Sasha Dugdale 
 

Barry, Nant Talwg Way CF62 6LZ 

7 Thu 0930 Church, College & Mosaic 

 

Llantwit Major Railway Station CF61 1ST 

10 Sun 1400 Alun Valley Circular 
 

St. Brides Major Post Office CF32 0SB 

13 Wed 0930 Coychurch & Coity Castle 

 

Coychurch, Waterton Rd. CF35 5EN 

24 Sun 1400 Dinas With a Difference! 
 

Dinas Powys, St. Peter’s Church, Mill Rd. CF64 

4BY 
27 Wed 1000 Gileston Going East 

 

Gileston, the beach car park CF62 4HW 

29 Fri 1800 1 evening, 2 headlands, 3 beaches! 
 

Barry, Cold Knap terrace car park 

31 Sun 1400 St. Athan and the Thaw 
 

St. Athan, Llantwit Rd. CF62 4PF 

“IN TOUCH”  - BY EMAIL 

Residents can receive “In Touch” by 
email. This is quick, easy and saves pa-
per.  With rising costs of printing, using 
this option would help to ensure the 
magazine continues.  The annual cost 
to receive the magazine in either for-
mat is £10.  This donation goes to-
wards Church funds. 
 
If any readers would like to avail them-
selves of this option could they pass 
their email address to either their local 
distributor or to Norma Greene  
normagreene76@gmail.com     Tel 
07932  051212 
 

 

Brynna Domestic Appliances 

Repairs to all makes of: 

• Washing Machines 

• Tumble Driers 

• Cookers 

Ex-Hotpoint engineer with 37 years experience 

A professional repair at a sensible price 

Telephone: 

Andy Horlock: 01443 228506 
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SUMMER RECIPES 

Grilled Prawn Kebabs 
Ingredients: 
1.5 lbs extra large peeled and deveined prawns 
1 Tbsps Olive oil 
1 Tbsp Lemon juice plus grilled lemon wedges and zest for serving 
2 Tbsp Herby rub 
Method:   
Heat grill to medium-high.  
1.In large bowl, toss prawns with olive oil and lemon juice, then 2 Tbsp Herby rub. 
2. Thread onto skewers (3 to 5 prawn per skewer).  
3.Grill until opaque throughout, 2 to 3 minutes per side. 
4. Grate lemon zest over top and serve with grilled lemon wedges if desired. 

Easy Pasta Salad 
Ingredients 
85g/3oz pasta, such as penne  
½ unwaxed lemon, finely grated zest and juice 
¼ red onion, finely chopped 
1 tbsp olive oil, ideally extra virgin 
¼ cucumber peeled and cubed 
100g/3½oz cherry tomatoes quartered 
15g/½oz fresh basil roughly chopped 
60g/2¼oz feta, crumbled (optional) 
handful pitted black olives (optional) 
sea salt and freshly ground black pepper  
Method 
1.Cook the pasta in a saucepan of boiling, salted water as per the packet instructions. 2.Whisk 
together the lemon zest and juice, red onion, oil and a generous amount of pepper. 3.Drain the 
pasta in a colander and run it under a cold tap until cooled  
4.Stir the dressing, cucumber, tomatoes, basil, feta and olives, if using, into the pasta and serve.  
 

Strawberry Ice Water 
12 oz strawberries 
4 oz sieved icing sugar 
Juice of half a lemon 
2 egg whites, whisked stiff 
 
Reduce strawberries to a puree (blend or sieve).  Add lemon juice and sugar and blend well.  
Pour into a shallow flat-bottomed plastic container (about 1.5 pints size), cover and freeze until 
half frozen and mushy. 
Remove from freezer and fold in egg whites. 
Return to container, cover and freeze until firm – about 3 hours 
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YOU NAME IT – WE FIX IT 

 
  

  

FOR IMMEDIATE 
SERVICE AND 

FREE ESTIMATES 

  

CONTACT: ELYAS 

  

07983 815151 

  

 07943 861012 

  

  

 
  

HANDYMAN 

AT YOUR SER-
VICE 

  

• Kitchen Installation 

• Bathroom Installation 

• Tiling 

• Gardening / Decking 

Painting and Decorating 

• Flooring 

• Plumbing 

• Carpentry 

• Patio Laying 

• Sheds 

Maintenance Work 
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MEDICAL  CORNER 

AUGUST 2025 

 

Family Information Service Launches Summer Holiday Programme 2025 

The Vale of Glamorgan Council’s Family Service (FIS) has announced the launch of its Summer 
Holiday Programme 2025 offering a wide range of free and low-cost activities for families and 
young people throughout the school holidays. 

Working in partnership with organisations across the Vale, the FIS team have put together a cal-
endar of events suitable for children and young people up to the age of 25 alongside a range of 
family activities. 

Vale Libraries, the Youth Service, Flying Start and the Healthy Living Play and Sports Teams are all 
offering several free events for children and teens to participate in during the school holidays – 
including free or low-cost craft and story events across all Vale libraries as well as free multi-
sport sessions, playschemes and play rangers across the county. 

The Youth Service offers a variety of youth clubs and sports camps to keep young people en-
gaged over the summer.   Additional activities such as drama and theatre sessions, dance and 
gym classes, animal encounters, cinema screenings, swimming lessons and more are also availa-
ble for a fee. 

The Summer Holiday Programme 2025 will run throughout the summer until 31 August 2025.  
You can find the full programme of events on the FIS website.   The FIS can also help you find 
childcare, help with childcare costs, inclusive activities and services for children and young peo-
ple in the Vale  

 https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/press_and_communications/
latest_news/2025/July/Family-Information-Service-Launches-Summer-Holiday-Programme-
2025.aspx  

Cryptosporidium outbreak in Cowbridge declared over 

Following the most recent meeting of the multi-agency Outbreak Control Team on 18 June 2025 
the cryptosporidium outbreak associated with Cowbridge Farm Shop at Marlborough Grange 
Farm, Cross Ways, Cowbridge has officially been declared over. 

A total of 89 confirmed cases were linked to the outbreak.  No new cases have been identified 
since the last OCT meeting was held on 28 May 2025 and the outbreak is now considered closed.   
As part of routine public health procedures a full outbreak review will now take place and an 
outbreak report will be produced.    

Although the outbreak has ended, Public Health Wales continues to stress the importance of 
practising good hygiene – including thorough handwashing with soap and water – especially 
after contact with animals or the natural environment 

 

 

https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/press_and_communications/latest_news/2025/July/Family-Information-Service-Launches-Summer-Holiday-Programme-2025.aspx
https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/press_and_communications/latest_news/2025/July/Family-Information-Service-Launches-Summer-Holiday-Programme-2025.aspx
https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/press_and_communications/latest_news/2025/July/Family-Information-Service-Launches-Summer-Holiday-Programme-2025.aspx
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PENDOYLAN Church in Wales Nursery School 

 

Now enrolling for Nursery September intake. 

 

Places still available.  Please apply directly to the school. 

 

Contact  details and a downloadable application form are available on our 

school website www.pendoylan.com  

See more information at Welcome to the Nursery | Pendoylan CIWPS  

Prospectus-2022.pdf (pendoylan.com)  

Telephone: 01446 760 272 

 

http://www.pendoylan.com/
https://www.pendoylan.com/welcome-to-the-nursery/
https://www.pendoylan.com/wp-content/themes/primary-school/pdf/Prospectus-2022.pdf
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Directory 
Pendoylan 

The Church of St Cadoc  

Church Coordinator  Mrs Jan Rees   Tel: 01446 760478 

Church Coordinator  Mrs Tina Wride   Tel: 01446760445 

Chair of Church Comm. Mrs Tina Wride   Tel: 01446 760445 

Treasurer of Church Comm. Mr Edward Rees   Tel: 01446 760528 

Secretary of Church Comm. Mrs Judy Roberts  Tel: 01446 760685 

Flower & Cleaning Rota Mrs Tina Wride   Tel: 01446 760445 

Reading Rota   Mrs Jan Rees   Tel: 01446 760478 

Bell Tower Captain  Vacant    

Bethania Presbyterian Chapel 

Chapel Secretary  Mr Mike Martin   Tel: 02920 310122  

Pendoylan Church in Wales Primary School 

Acting Headteacher  Emma Harris         Tel: 01446 760272 

Chair of Governors  Mrs Jan Rees   Tel: 01446 760478 

Community Council http://www.pendoylancommunity.org 

Chair     Cllr Georgina Kellen  Tel:  07866445523 

Clerk     Mrs Judy Roberts  Tel: 01446 760685 

Pendoylan War Memorial Hall 

Chair     Mr Barrie Wride   Tel: 01446 760445 

Bookings     Mrs Judy Roberts  Tel: 01446 760685 

Pendoylan Women’s Institute 

President    Mrs Angela Fellowes  Tel: 01443 227036 

Secretary    Mrs Myra Swinford  Tel: 01443 300195  

Pendoylan Parish Houses Charity (Church Row)  

Chair      Hilary Hanmer    Tel: 01446 760765  
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Welsh St Donats  welshstdonats.co.uk 

The Church of St Donat 

Church Coordinators   Mr Gethin Rowlands  Tel: 07967 729189  

      Mrs Jean Downing  Tel: 01446 773628  

Chair of PCC     Mr Gethin Rowlands   Tel: 17967 729189  

Treasurer      Mrs  Jean Downing   Tel: 01446 773628  

PCC Secretary     Mrs Jane Wyatt   Tel: 01446 781460 

100 Club     Mrs Rose Jones   Tel: 01446 774512 

Community Council www.welsh-st-donats-community.btck.co.uk 

Chair      Natalie Wilkins   Tel: 07526 828402  

Clerk (clerkwsd@gmail.com) Michaela Chaplin  Tel: 07947 346957 

Welsh St Donats Community Hall 

Management and Bookings—Nigel England Tel 07711 420722 

Other useful contacts 

Police     Non Emergency   Tel: 101 

Vale Council    Cllr Michael Morgan  Tel: 07771803639  

AM       Mrs Jane Hutt   Tel: 01446 740981 

MP       Kanishka Narayan  Tel: 07436 412064 

Kanishka.narayan.mp@parliament.uk  

Electricity Emergency         Tel: 08000520400  

Pendoylan Community Councillors:   Hilary Hanmer, Georgina Kellen, Claire Hen-

dy, Mali Tudno Jones, Robert Rees, Charlotte Wride, Domonic Bliszko, Peter Wat-

son 

Welsh St Donats Community Councillors: Emma Hall (Vice Chair),  Ann Thomas, 

Philip Popp, Nigel England, Tim Rich, Kay Davies, Natalie Bosworth (Chair),  Cheryl 

McNamee-Britain. 

Tredodridge Rep:  Vacant 

mailto:Kanishka.narayan.mp@parliament.uk
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